CUMBRIA COUNTY COUNCIL

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 that Cumbria County Council intends to make prescribed alterations to Walney Community School, Sandy Gap Lane, Walney, Barrow-in-Furness LA14 3JL.

The Authority wishes to increase the published admission number for entry to Walney School from 144 to 180 on 1 September 2010 and to enlarge the school by building appropriate additional facilities on 1 September 2011. No new or additional site will be required if these proposals are implemented. 
The current capacity of the school is 720 and the proposed capacity will be 900. The current number of pupils registered at the school is 661. The current admission number for the school is 144 and the proposed admission number will be 180. 
This notice is related to the proposal to discontinue The Alfred Barrow, Parkview and Thorncliffe Schools which was published on 30 January 2009.

This notice is an extract from the complete proposal copies of which can be obtained by contacting Mike Tuer, School Organisation Project Team, 18 Portland Square, Carlisle CA1 1PE (Tel. 01228 226038) (mike.tuer@cumbriacc.gov.uk) or online at www.cumbriacc.gov.uk/childrensservices/school-organisation. 

Within four weeks from the date of publication of these proposals i.e. by 13 March 2009, any person may object to or make comments on the proposals by sending them to The School Organisation Team, Cumbria County Council, 18 Portland Square, Carlisle CA1 1PE.

Signed: Angela Harwood
Authorised Officer of the Authority

Publication Date: 13 February 2009
Explanatory Notes

1. As part of its re-organisation of 11-16 Education in Barrow Cumbria County Council have determined to increase the size of Walney School from its current capacity of 720 to 900. 

2. The effect of this proposal is to increase the number of pupils to be admitted to the school each year from September 2010 from 144 to 180 and to enlarge the school by building additional facilities from 1 September 2011.

3. All objections and other comments made (and not withdrawn in writing) within the representation period ie no later than13 March 2009 will be sent to Cumbria County Council’s Cabinet. The final decision on whether or not to implement these proposals has to be made, using the guidance provided by the Department for Children, Schools and Families, by the Cabinet of Cumbria County Council within 2 months of the end of the representation period. 

4. Should you wish for any further information in connection with this notice, this can be obtained by contacting Mike Tuer, School Organisation  Team, 18 Portland Square, Carlisle, CA1 1PE (Tel. 01228 226038) 
(E-mail mike.tuer@cumbriacc.gov.uk).

